COMHAIRLE CONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

Monday, March, 12th, 2012

HEADED ITEM 4(d)(i)

Report of Transportation SPC Meeting held 23rd February 2012.
Present:
 Elected Members:
Councillor C. Brophy





Councillor P. Cosgrave

Councillor A.M. Dermody

Councillor E. Higgins

Councillor C. Jones

Councillor W. Lavelle

Councillor E. Tuffy 

Mr. K. Farrell

Mr. T. Newton

Council Officials: 
Ms. T. Walsh, Director of Roads and Water Services





Mr. P. Murphy, Director of Corporate Services, H.R. and Libraries

Mr. J. McLoughlin, Senior Engineer.
Guests:
Mr. H.Creegan, Director of Transport Planning and Investment, National Transport Authority (NTA).

Apologies for inability to attend were received from Cllr. E. Coburn, Cllr. J. Lahart, Cllr. T. Ridge and Mr. M. Moran.

An Cathaoirleach, Councillor C. Brophy presided.

1.
Confirmation of Minutes
On the proposal of Cllr. C. Brophy, seconded by Cllr. P. Cosgrave, the Minutes of the meeting of the Transportation Strategic Policy Committee held on 17th November 2011 were CONFIRMED and APPROVED as a true record and signed by the Cathaoirleach.
2. Presentation by Mr. Hugh Creegan, Director of Transport Planning and Investment, National Transport Authority (NTA).

The Cathaoirleach, Cllr. P. Brophy on his own behalf and on behalf of the Committee welcomed Mr. Hugh Creegan to this meeting of the Strategic Policy Committee.

Mr. Creegan presented an overview of the NTA’s proposed Transport Strategy for the Dublin Region.  He informed the Committee that this Strategy is still being considered by the Minister for Transport.

The NTA’s budget for 2012 is €116m compared to €216m in 2011.  The focus will be on smaller projects resulting in the deferral of a number of the larger projects. A five year Capital Plan is being prepared in consultation with the Local Authorities in the Greater Dublin Area covering the years 2011-2016. The NTA have allocated funding in 2012 for 12 Projects in this Council’s administrative area with further projects to be added as resources are provided.

Improvement in Bus Service
In his talk Mr Creegan referred to the recently introduced Leap Card system. He also mentioned the real-time information system (RTPI) being installed on a number of bus routes with a further 33 signs being installed on bus stops in the South Dublin Area.
Following contributions from Councillors W. Lavelle, P Cosgrave, C. Jones, E. Tuffy and Mr. T. Newton, in relation to Network Direct and its review with regard to the number of buses and level of service being provided. Mr. Creegan responded that that Network Direct was introduced because of 25% drop in Commuter passenger numbers for all modes of Public Transport and that it would be reviewed in a systematic and planned way. 

The Government had decided to defer the Metro North and metro west projects and that the BXD Luas line was awaiting the decision of An Bord Pleanala.

The question of reopening the Phoenix Park tunnel was also raised and Mr      Creegan responded that this was not possible on technical grounds. 

The Cathaoirleach, Councillor C. Brophy thanked Mr. Creegan for attending the meeting and for delivering such an interesting presentation.

3. Proposed Revision to Policy on the Provision of Pedestrian Crossings and Pilot Scheme for Zebra Crossings 

Mr. J. McLoughlin presented a Report on the proposed revision to Council policy in relation to the Assessment of Pedestrian Crossing facilities and recommended a Pilot Project for the installation of a Zebra Crossing in each of the five electoral areas in this regard.

Following contributions from Councillors P. Cosgrave, E. Tuffy, W. Lavelle and E. Higgins, Mr. J. McLoughlin responded to the queries raised. The Committee recommended that
1. The previous decision of the Council not to install Zebra crossings be changed so as to allow their installation in appropriate locations. That the Pilot Project for the installation of a Zebra Crossing in each of the five electoral areas be brought to the Council for approval.
2. That the use of refuge islands and other formal uncontrolled crossing points be considered where the use of controlled crossings is not appropriate. 

3. That the Council discontinues the use of the document published in 2001 as the sole method of provision of pedestrian facilities and replace it with TA 68/96 including those sections recommending the use of additional crossing types where they are appropriate.

4. Fully Signalised Crossings would continue to be provided where the criteria set out in TA/68/96 are met.

4. Proposed Draft Bye Laws for the control and operation of Taxi Stands (Ranks), Appointed stands (street service vehicles) BYE-LAWS.

Mr. P. Murphy presented the Report and explained the procedure to be followed in the making of these Bye-Laws as a Reserved Function of the members.  
Following contributions from a number of members it was agreed that the schedules, which will list the areas of operation of Taxi Stands, will in due course be brought before the Area Committees and full Council for consideration and adoption.
5. A.O.B. 

(a)The members were informed of a request from the Economic and Planning SPC for a joint meeting of the two SPC’s to discuss HGV travel matters in the County.

It was agreed that a joint meeting would be arranged through the O&P committee

(b)A previous meeting of the committee requested that a briefing be provided on the proposed Manual for Streets currently being developed by the DOTTS. It should be noted that the draft is not yet complete and a briefing will be made as soon as practicable after publication which is expected this year.  
The meeting concluded at 7.00 p.m.


 _______________                              _______________

Councillor C. Brophy                            Date

Cathaoirleach
